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FINANCE COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes
March 26, 2014 @ 3:00 pm
Conference Room – Comprehensive Center – Clemson, SC
Members Present

Stephanie Collins, Chair


David Collins



Michael Keith


Mike Wallace
Members Absent:
Ronnie Booth



Kristi King-Brock


Providers:
Karen Craven



Matt Fields

Staff Present:
Brandi Runion



Jennifer Kelly



Patty Manley
Sharon Crite



Ronnie Allen



Renée Murdock
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 Welcome and Introductions
Stephanie Collins, Chair called the meeting to order and announced the meeting was being recorded for the processing of minutes and that a quorum was present to conduct business of the committee.
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  Approval of Minutes 
The minutes from the October 23, 2013 meeting were e-mailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet. Chair S. Collins called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.

ACTION TAKEN: David Collins made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, second by Mike Wallace.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
· PY’13 Budget Overview
Chair S. Collins stated no votes would be needed at the meeting because several email votes had taken place and stated Brandi Runion would be bringing the Committee up-to-date on the status of the budget.  
a. WorkLink Grants

i. WIA Budget Overview
Ms. Runion began by reminding Committee members of the Executive Committee email vote on 1/23/14 to transfer 15% of the DW Program funds into Adult Program funds. Ms. Runion referred to page 4 which is the overall WorkLink Budget for PY’13 with spending at 69% through February 2014 and provided the following overview:
WorkLink has received payment in the amount of $32,972 from DEW which is the 1st quarter invoice for the Facilities line item, and stated we are awaiting payment in the amount of $25,160 for the 2nd quarter invoice which has been sent adding that the 3rd quarter invoice will not be sent until April. 
Ms. Runion reported that WorkLink staff attended the annual SETA conference, March 9-12, 2014, and those expenses will hit in the March expenditures increasing the Travel line items. Ms. Runion also reported that Windy Graham will be attending training in Florida in May and Sharon Crite will be attending training in Atlanta in June stating both of these travel expenses will increase this line item as well.
The Training line item is at 17% spent. Ms. Runion reported that procurement has been made for some Career Development, Team Building, Customer Service, & Resume Writing Training for staff that includes Adult/DW & Youth Staff so the Training line item will increase soon. Ms. Runion also stated both the Travel and Training line items will increase in March due to above travel and training completed.
Ms. Runion reported following the Job Fair last week, she expects to begin receiving invoices soon so the Job Fair line item will increase.  Also, invoices regarding outreach will also be coming in. 
The R&M Gas-WIA Car line item is currently at 30% spent. Ms. Runion reported that Windy Graham will be taking the car to Florida in May for training which will increase that expenditure.  Also, WorkLink staff decided to do a sealed bid sale on the smaller car, the Ford Focus, which was not being used. This car has been turned in to the ACOG to be auctioned.
Ms. Runion referred to page 5 which is the Indirect Rate Analysis stating this is how we track the indirect expense that is paid to the ACOG. Through February 2014, approximately $105,147 has been paid out of a budget of $146,000.  
Ms. Runion referred to page 6 of the packet and provided a brief update on the 4 current RRIWT grants that we have with Palmetto Plating, Technology Solutions, Kroeger Marine, & Roylco, Inc. reminding Committee members that these are pass-through grants.

Ms. Runion provided an update on the Incentive Grant stating we did receive the Incentive Grant this week from the State in the amount of $5,453, adding that the Workforce Skills & Education Committee will decide the form of outreach this grant will be used for.

Page 7 of the packet is our DWT NEG Grant which was received from the State in the amount of $55, 357 of which we sub-granted to Henkels & McCoy $52,733. Of the $26,050 allotted for training, H&M has obligated approximately $16,910 at this time due to the identification of current participants that can go under this grant. Ms. Runion reported that we did begin charging time to this grant in March so that will show up soon.  
Ms. Runion provided an update on page 8 of the Make It in America Grant received from DOL which has been sub granted to Tri County Technical College, Greenville Technical College and Northeastern Technical College.  Page 8 is a summary of this grant and shows expenditures totaling $41,670 from Tri-County and Greenville Technical Colleges. Ms. Runion added this is a 3 year grant so spending is just beginning.
b. Henkels & McCoy

i. Adult/DW Grant (Mod. #3 Draft)
Ms. Runion referred to page 9 which is a summary of the H&M Adult/DW expenditures through February 2014 stating expenditures are at 52.43% which puts them a little behind the 67% mark which would be the recommend expenditure rate at 8 months. Ms. Runion added that she, Ronnie Allen, & Jennifer Kelly met with Kal Kunkel of Henkels & McCoy last Friday, 3/21/14, to discuss and identified some items that are spending slow that need to be moved into training.

Ms. Runion referred to pages 11-18 which are draft of this modification request from Henkels & McCoy stating page 11 details the changes stating that a total of $47,962 is being moved from various line items into the ITA College Tuition line item adding that basically this modification is a clean-up of line items not being spent. Ms. Runion informed Committee members that this item does not need a vote at this time stating it will go on to Workforce Skills & Education Committee for approval on Monday, 3/31/14 and then to the Board on 4/2/14.  David Collins recommended an email vote to the Finance Committee following the WSEC meeting prior to being presented to the Board on 4/2/14.  Chair S. Collins and committee members were in agreement, however, after some discussion it was decided for the Finance Committee to vote on this modification at this meeting.
ACTION TAKEN:  David Collins made a motion pending the approval of the modification from the Workforce Skills & Education Committee; Finance Committee approves the modification of $47,962 being moved from various line items to the ITA College Tuition line item, second by Mike Wallace.  Motion passed.
ii. Youth Grant

Ms. Runion referred to page 19 shows an update for the Youth Expenditures through February 2014 at 55.70% out of the expected 67% stating Sharon Crite met with Henkels & McCoy and identified several line items that are accrued that they are waiting on the invoice for.
· PY’14 Outlook

a. PY’14 Allocations Estimate
Brandi reported the only forecast we have been given by the State is a 7% cut across the board for PY’14 funding.  
b. Henkels & McCoy Negotiations
Ms. Runion reported we will be working with that 7% cut when meeting with the Budget Negotiations Teams for PY’14 budgets.

Ms. Runion stated the Adult/DW Budget Negotiation Team received an estimated budget from Henkels & McCoy and will be meeting on Monday, 3/31/14 to review and discuss prior to the WSEC meeting and the Youth Budget Negotiation Team received an estimated budget from Henkels & McCoy and met 3/25/14 to review and discuss adding that some recommendations were submitted back to Henkels & McCoy for changes.  We are awaiting a revised budget to move forward.

Ms. Runion informed Finance committee members that both of these budgets are working off of estimated grant amounts based off the information from the State of the 7% cut in PY’14, stating as soon a better estimate is received from the state of PY’14 allocations, an email vote will be sent to Finance Committee to approve the grant amounts for Henkels & McCoy for PY’14.
c. May 28 Finance Meeting
An executive committee meeting has been scheduled for 5/28/14 at 2pm to approve the PY’14 Henkels & McCoy Adult/DW and Youth budgets as well as the PY’14 WorkLink budget. Therefore, the 5/28/14 Finance Committee meeting has been rescheduled for 5/19/14 at 3pm. Ms. Runion noted that Finance Committee will vote on actual budgets in their entirety at that meeting. 
Chair S. Collins raised the question of how do we proceed if the State does not confirm the allocation by the 5/19/14 meeting.  Ronnie Allen responded that he had spoken with the State and received word that we will have confirmation of allocations in mid-April.
· Other Business

Ms. Runion reported on Job Fair – over 450 people attended and 66 employers – another successful event. SC Works offered OJT Orientation and had over 40 people attend.
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   Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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